
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
 I would like to take a moment to acknowledge the
impacts our community faced due to the recent Ex-
Tropical Cyclone Alfred. This experience has provided
an opportunity to reflect on our community's resilience
and the spirit of support that we have shown one
another. A heartfelt shout-out goes to our staff and
families who serve our community through various
roles, including our SES, RFS, and emergency services.
We truly appreciate your dedication and support.

Maintaining open communication with the school is
essential as we work together to support our students'
return to attendance and well-being. If you have
concerns about your child, please reach out to the
school so we can assist in accessing the appropriate
supports. Please remind your child that there are staff
members at school available to support them, which
may include referrals to our school counselling service.

We know that the best place for students is in school,
learning and growing. With this in mind, we are
adopting a well-being-focused approach to adjust
assessment schedules for all students. This may
include modified timelines, alterations in tasks,
scaffolds and support with frequent consultations to
ensure students receive high levels of support whilst
demonstrating their learning and achievements.

Additionally, please note that the NAPLAN schedule
has been postponed. The new schedule will
commence on Monday, 17 March, for Years 3, 5, 7, and
9. I encourage you to check in with your child regarding
their upcoming tasks and to communicate with Year
Advisers if necessary.

Attached Is the adjusted Stage 6 schedule for your
reference.

Thank you for your continued support.

Mitchell Cross
Rel Principal

Rel. Principal: Mr Mitchell Cross
P: (02) 6689 1355
A: 23A Thorburn St, Nimbin, 2480
E: nimbin-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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AMENDED
 ASSESSMENT

 SCHED. TERM 1 2025
 

WK 8/Thurs 27th March
Ceramics Assess 2 &

Adv/Stand English Assess 2
__________________

WK 9/Wed 2nd April
Modern History Assess 2

& Extension I English

WK 9/Thurs 3rd April 
Agriculture Assess 2

WK 9/Fri 4th April
Economic Assess 2
& Physics Assess 2

___________________

WK 10/Mon 7th April 
Music Assess 2

Tuesday 8th April
Visual Arts Assess 2

___________________

WK 11/Mon 12th April
English Studies 

Tues 13th  - Fri 16th
 April EXAMS!!!

TERM 2, 2025

WK 1/Wed 1st May
Extension I English
Preliminary Exams

WK 1/Fri 3 May
Extension II English



K/2 News
As we enter week 6. our K-2 students have been learning in a variety of environments,
making connections across subjects in fun and meaningful ways. In English, we explored
the sights of Sydney Harbour and the impact of plastic on wildlife, while in math, we
discovered repeated patterns in nature and everyday life.

Our learning extended beyond the classroom into our school garden, where we found a
pineapple growing in the agriculture plot and enjoyed tasting a fresh capsicum from our
K-2 garden. These hands-on experiences help bring learning to life, sparking curiosity and
engagement in all areas of study. If you would like any more information regarding your
child's learning, please drop by the classroom or make an appointment through the
office.  
                                                      
Heather Jessup - Classroom Teacher
Tina - SLSO
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AGRICULTURE NEWS
Nimbin Central Students have been enjoying
caring for our newly hatched chicks. They
hatched while Cyclone Alfred was causing havov.
A big thanks to Jess Bamford for looking after
them during the blackouts. She kept them warm
by regularly rotating hot water bottles. These
chickens will grow to become part of our egg
production enterprise, supplying our canteen and
food tech department with fresh eggs. Here we
have some year 8's sharing some love with the
chicks. 

Anthony Neenan
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Basketball Gala Day
Nimbin Central School Opens boys basketball
team had a Gala Day and Trials for the Northern
Rivers CHS Basketball on Monday the 24th
February.  This was a great day to showcase the
Nimbin Central School playing jerseys.

First round Nimbin played Mclean High School,
Nimbin students played very well and competed
to the best of their ability, just losing to Mclean
High School. 
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Great effort from the Nimbin Central School Basketball team, all
players should be extremely proud of their efforts. 

Nimbin Central School had friendly matches against Casino High School, Woodenbong Central School
and Evans River Central School, all of which were played in great spirit and sportsmanship. Nimbin
team won 2 out of 4 matches played. 
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TERANIA SWIMMING CARNIVAL

Some of our Primary School students went to the Terania Swimming Carnival. All of the
participants made a big effort, and three of our students qualified for the Northern Rivers PSSA

Swimming Carnival.

 Kayden Taylor - 50m Freestyle, 50m Backstroke, 50m Breaststroke, 50m Fly
 Kilarni Taylor - 50m Backstroke

Aurelia Witlemeier - 50m Breaststroke

ATTENTION: NR PSSA DATE CHANGES

NR 11yrs and Opens Rugby League Trials scheduled for Monday 10th March, to be held at New
Park, Kyogle - are postponed until Tuesday 18th March 2025 at New Park - Kyogle. 

NR Boys and Girls Softball Trials scheduled for Wednesday 19th March, to be held at Albert Park,
Lismore - proceeding - nominations close 12th March 

NR Girls Rugby 7's Trials scheduled for Thursday 20th March, to be held at Wollongbar Alstonville
Rugby Fields, Wollongbar - proceeding - nominations close 13th March - this note has been

updated 

NR Boys AFL Trials scheduled for Friday 21st March, to be held at Hepburn Park, Goonellabah -
proceeding - nominations close 14th March  
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Northern Rivers Conservatorium
Northern Rivers Conservatorium, in partnership with Nimbin Central, is delighted to be engaging youth
in our Music in Schools program 2025. The Music in schools program is one on one lessons with a
professional music tutor, who is NRC staff. Individual lessons are the most effective for learning an
instrument, however we offer shared lessons as a lower cost option. 

Currently we are offering lessons at Nimbin Central in Drums, Guitar, Bass and Beginner Vocals. This is
for all students from Kindy all the way through to Yr 12.

Little do I need to say that music is a wonderful thing. Being involved with music education is great for
development of fine motor skills, the brain, skills in communication and collaboration and so much
more…

If you would like your young music prodigy to engage in music lessons, you absolutely need to enrol
your child/children. We can only offer a limited number of spaces, so please enrol as soon as possible.

Please visit:  https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/MQMSBVV to enrol your child.

Brett Osterhage
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P & C
NEWS

Our next P&C
Meeting is on
Thursday the
27th of March
at 3.30pm.  All

Parents and
Community

Members are
Welcome! 
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KEY DATES

School Photo Day  4th April

Catch up Photo Day  8th April

Open Classroom/Parent Teacher
Night K-6, Year 7, Year 11 & Year 12
26th March

Naplan 12th-24th March

School Captains Leadership Camp
19th - 21st March

Primary School Mobile Dental
Program - 19th May - 5th June
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Have some local news to share with your
community?  Please email

 nimbin-c-school@det.nsw.edu.au


